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ABN 39 630 245 108

Shorncliffe QLD 4017 Australia
28 January 2021

2021-22 Federal Pre-Budget Submission
Dear Treasury,
I am a parent of 2 school age boys, Matisse and Luca. I have been working in the Renewable Energy industry for the past 6 years and am extremely concerned for my children’s future due to the Climate Emergency that exists in Australia. I consider the government has a responsibility to spend taxpayers money in a responsible way that minimises the emissions that cause of climate change. In the May Federal budget I would like the government to fund solar and batteries for every school and early childhood centre in Australia that does not yet have solar, or that has inadequate solar or no battery.
This investment would create a network of schools and early childhood centres with solar and batteries that would provide the equivalent dispatchable clean electricity as a new power station, as was proposed to replace the Liddell Power station in NSW. Schools and early childhood centres are the perfect settings for solar and batteries because they are closed during many peak electricity demand events, including on weekends, summer holidays and hot evenings. Solar power stored in the schools’ batteries could be drawn on to stabilise the grid at these times. This would negate the need to build more gas fired “peaking” power stations.
Research done by Beyond Zero Emissions “Million Jobs Plan” estimates that installing solar panels and batteries on all Australian schools and early childhood centres that do not currently have solar and allowing them to operate as virtual power plants would save $114,000 in annual energy bills per large school or centre and $12,700 per small school or centre. 
This project would create thousands of regional jobs and stimulate the economy at a time when we need to pick up after the impacts of COVID-19. Jobs would be created across all regions of Australia as solar installers are local businesses, while the money saved by the schools would allow them to employ thousands of new teachers and support staff. The Beyond Zero Emissions research estimates at least 6,870 jobs in the renewable energy industry would be created. 
Solar and batteries would save significant greenhouse emissions as it displaces coal power, thereby helping Australia meet its carbon reduction goals. The Beyond Zero Emissions research estimates at least 1.35 million tonnes of greenhouse emissions would be saved per year.
I believe that the Federal government should fund the cost of the solar and batteries through a fully transparent and independently managed grant process. While there are state and Territory programs to put solar on state schools, these do not provide for all state schools, just a proportion of them, and many of these installed systems are not large enough to cover the full daytime energy demands of the school. State government programs also do not generally fund non-government schools, child care centres or preschools, many of whom struggle to afford solar. This is a significant sector which needs Federal support if they are to get solar and batteries.
I urge the government to implement seriously measures to address climate change in the federal budget, and solar for our schools is an outstanding means of taking action.
Regards
Marcus Billing
Director
Energy Design Solution Pty Ltd
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